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LETTERS

Continued from page 3

Won't shop at Hamady's

Dear Voice,

After reading the letter by D.L. Beatty of Flushing
in the February 6-19 issue of the Voice, one does not
have to wonder about the mentality of some “*white
folks.””

Anyone who thinks it is fitting and proper to shoota |

firearm at a prime time of day in a crowded super-
market just to show blacks they must be punished for
stealing food is truly sick. This includes Hamady's,
law enforcement, and all these so called do-good
whites who condone such killings. Would the consen-
sus be the same if Beatty or some other white person
had been in that store in the line of fire and just acci-
dentally been wounded or killed because a black man
stole some meat? I think not!

Beatty attacked the Voice for printing the truth, that
Michael Goldsmith was denied his right to due
process of law and his life. We have the courts to deal
with lawbreakers, so what gives anyone the righl to
hold trial, convict, and execute a person at the scene
of the crime? Eventually we won’t need judges, juries
or courts for blacks because here in Flint they are
beginning to set a record for executing themselves by
bumping into police officers” guns. All accidental, of
course!

The Voice was pointing out what should be obvious,
that lately in Flint there is no due process of law for
blacks, only slaughter in the streets, and unless the
community wakes up and refuses to support those
businesses and institutions that perpetuate and
condone the denial of one’s constitutional rights under
the law, the total community is in danger.

As one Supreme Court Justice said, **If we don’t
preserve legal rights for the people we don’t like
today, the same rights might not be around for all of
us nice people tomorrow.™"

Personally I have not set foot into a Hamady Store
since the Goldsmith incident. I value my life, and a lot
of people I know feel the same way.

Keep up the good work Voice!
M. Carthane
Flint

Lennon gone, guns remain

Dear Voice,

After receiving only two copies of the Flint Voice it
is perhaps premature to say I'm impressed! But,
generally speaking, I am. The first thing that I noticed
is the overall quality of your paper, much unlike the
independent newspapers of my college days at Flint
Comm. College (Mott).

As a 28-year-old former, mildly involved anti-war
protester of the late sixties and early seventies, 1 was
surprised to see that many of the same issues are still
not resolved. One that really hit home is hand gun
control. 1 have never owned, or even fired, a hand gun
and do not feel that I've missed anything. Unfortu-
nately many people are indoctrinated early on in life
that hand guns are a necessary part of life.

I did spend a major portion of my life listening to
the music of a man who made me dream of peace on
earth. That man was shot down recently by a man with
a handgun: I think our society would be much better
off without handguns but it will never be the same
without John Lennon.

Thank you Flint Voice for presenting the other side
and for reminding us that things are still not right.

P. Eddy
Durand

Not forgotten

Greetings!

By now every soul that exists in the United States
should be well aware of the return of our 52 hostages.
Don’t get me wrong, 1 think it's absolutely wonderful
that they’re finally home; but you must admit that the
roles the **welcome committees’” played have
changed quite a bit within the last twelve years.

To get to the point: I, along with others, resent how
quickly and thoughtlessly our Vietnam veterans were
shoved aside and how shabbily they were treated by
the government while the hostages’ reception has
been quite the opposite. To say the least, Vietnam
veterans received no hero's welcome when they
returned home, and if ticker-tape parades existed,
they surely weren’t held on Main Streets in the U.S.

It just seems totally senseless to label one group as
“*heroes,”” and to regard the other 26 million of the
Vietnam generation as forgotten warriors from a very
unpopular war.

Cynthia L. Marks
Pontiac

Ace ad: Round Il

To the Voice:

So Doug Cunningham feels that criticizing the Voice
for the Ace Records ad detracts from the paper’s ef-
forts to deal with ‘‘real,”” **serious’’ problems of
sexism.

We are sick of men who are willing to help women
take a step ahead, but only on the condition that they
can take a pat on the behind. The Voice’'s contradicto-
ry practice of uncovering injustice toward women
while simultaneously printing exploitive ads is a clear
illustration of this patronizing way of thinking.

Instances of blatant injustice such as wife-beating
or economic exploitation are difficult problems, but at
the same time become more manageable due to their
visibility and urgency. But here is the *'real’’ and
**serious’” problem of sexism: How to deal with those
elements of discrimination and paternalism which are
so subtle and pervasive that even Doug Cunningham
can’t recognize them.

Sadly,
Andrea Poniers
Flint

Modest

Dear Voice,

Congratulations on your latest issue (Feb. 6-19th). I
became very concerned after the January issue—so
much “‘non-think"’ and reverse prejudice. I especially
enjoyed Dave Armstrong’s ‘' American Journal.”’ Also
Ilike Doug Cunningham's *‘Living in the USA."" I also
enjoy sex—behind closed doors with my very special
lady. I also enjoy watching girls, as I feel they repre-
sent the most primitive, original and basic form of art
appreciation. I only hope some of them feel the same
way about me. I like to think they do.

Burt Fierstine
Flint

An insult to women & men

Dear Voice: :

Doug Cunningham's column in February 6-19 Voice
was an insult to women, to sexuality, and to men. To
criticize women for being tired of being manipulated,
degraded and misused in society as a whole and by
advertising in particular is indeed sexist.
Cunningham’s sexism is one of the most disgusting
forms of sexism, he fails to distinguish between
sexuality and blatant commercial selling of women via
degradation.

I am a sexual human being, Mr. Cunningham is a
sexual human being. If indeed, it is not degrading to
be treated as a sex object, then why aren’t men’s
bodies dressed, ornated, and sensualized in the
commercial ad kingdom? Advertising is a reflection of
the values of our society, if the Voice would care to
survey and study ads its editors would see that the ads
in magazines and in male regulated advertisement
almost always show women in form fitting clothes
which highlight their breasts and their curves while

men’s bodies are completely covered and the -
emphasis is on their HEADS. Again the message
becomes women are bodies, men are brains.

In addition to communicating on this indirect level a
form of **second classism’’, there is also a
powerlessness involved in this message. Titillating
dress reduces one to sexual attraction only and
ignores the possibilities of the mind. I am tired of the
media and other male regulated images of women_
depicting us only in a sensual manner. Take off your
pants, Mr. Cunningham and parade in front of a
group of women watching your legs, how powerful do
you feel?

It is enough to have to deal with right-wing leaders
who want women to lose control of their bodies, via
the loss of birth control, without having to deal with so
called liberals who feel that because feminists resent
being treated as sex objects that they are denying
their sexuality. There is a difference, do you at the
Voice know it?

The fact that you would print such a column leads
me to question why in fact you named me as one of
your people of the year, when you obviously have NO
inkling of the problems women have faced and still
face because of their all too complacent acceptance of
the roles men have forced them into. The letters
protesting the Ace ad were about powerlessness, and
women's resentments about the constant siege we are
under to display and sell our sexuality. If you are so
concerned about sexual harassment on the job, the
economic exploitation of women, how about thinking
and writing about how such things come about, and
some understanding of how such things come about,
i.e., reducing us to bodies.?

Pauletie Bremer
President Flint Chapter of NOW
Legislative Vice-President Michigan NOW

EDITOR'S NOTE: As we have stated for the past
three issues, we believe it was a mistake to run the
Ace ad in the December issue that featured a punk
rocker in a leather bikini. The feelings of the staff are
best expressed by staff writer Barry Wolf on page 16.
Only one staff member agrees with what Doug wrote
in the last issue. Because we don 't believe in
censoring even one person's thoughts, we ran Doug's
dissenting opinion on the issue.

In addition to our c t coverage of women's
issues—abortion rights, battered women, job
discrimination, ERA, sexual assault and others—the
Voice makes its newspaper facilities available to NOW
every month, free of charge, for the production of
their monthly newsletter. The Voice also gave NOW
an office in our building, free of charge, and a free
telephone line, for two years. We have sheltered
battered women, we are members of the Freedom of
Choice Coalition and we have helped women try to
organize minimum wage work places. We have also
provided a free meeting room for the area’s lesbian
rap group when no one in town, including
“liberal organizations, would have anything
to do with them,

These are going to be a difficult four years. It would
be wise for you to identify who your friends are and for
all of us to get together to work against those things
that are harming women and all people.

The ad was degrading and won't run again.

We'll print your letter

The Voice's letters pages are growing
and we'd like to add even more. Just
send your letter to: The Flint Voice,
5005 Lapeer Rd., Burton, MI 48509,
Deadline for the next issue is Tuesday,
March 3.







